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Holocaust
Memorial Week

This week we hear from Nadine
who had the opportunity to
visit Belsen Concentration

Camp and we hear from Ruth
Barnett, the

Kindertransportee, who spoke
with students this week.
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HEADTEACHER'S MESSAGE

Quotation of the week
“But a Samaritan, as he travelled, came
where the man was; and when he saw
him, he took pity on him” Luke ch10
v33.
 
This week some of our students
demonstrated that they were Good
Samaritans when they went to the aid of
a victim of street crime along Shernhall
St. We received a message of thanks
for their concern and swift action in
getting in touch with the police. The
Holy Family Way in practice!
 
Did you know?
There has been a link with Catholic
education for many years in our
borough both along Shernhall St and
beyond. Before Holy Family was
founded in 1988, there was Corpus
Christi Junior High School in Goodall
Rd, Leyton and Cardinal Wiseman
Senior High School on Shernhall St.
Corpus Christi JHS moved to what is
now the Walthamstow site for a couple
of years from 1986 and then merged
with Cardinal Wiseman SHS to form
what was at first called Holy Family
College. In the 1990s it became Holy
Family Technology College and then in
2014 Holy Family Catholic School. In
1992 there were about 900 students
and now there are about 1200.

Project Poland
Project Poland has been a great
success at Holy Family where a
significant number of our students
have family links and heritage.
Following a successful day in the
autumn term looking at Polish history
and culture and the contribution to
British society of the Polish
community, Mrs Heath and two of our
Yr 10 students, Jakub Patla and
Hubert Zajko, attended a reception at
the Polish Embassy where they gave
an excellent presentation on the
project as it happened at Holy Family.
More details inside the newsletter.
 
Yr 9 Retreat
Yr 9 spent Wednesday on retreat
starting with Mass at the parish
church. Back in school, they took part
in a range of interactive sessions,
from physical fitness to discussion
and contemplation, culminating in the
production of a Positivity Charter by
the students. One element of this was
that we should smile more!
 
 



HEADTEACHER'S MESSAGE
Parents’ evenings this term
We have parents’ evenings for each
year group during the spring term and
enjoy excellent attendance and
support from parents at these events.
Thanks to parents who attended the
Yr 13 Parents’ Evening. 
 
The remaining ones are listed below
for your convenience. 
 
Thurs 27th February Yr 12
Thurs 5th March Yr 10
Thurs 19th March Yr 8 
 
All parents’ evenings take place from
4pm to 6.30pm on the site where the
year group is based.
 
Relationships and Sex Education 
As advertised last week, we are
holding a parents
information/consultation evening on
Tuesday 25th February 2020 at 6pm
on the Wiseman site when you will be
able to hear from the school about our
intended approach to RSE from
September 2020. We shall have the
Diocesan RE Advisor present and a
number of our staff on hand to
present ideas and to help answer any
questions you may have. This event is
for parents/carers of all students
whichever year group they are in.

February half-term
We break up for half-term on Friday
14th February, St Valentine’s Day at
the usual time. Thanks in advance to
colleagues who will be delivering Yr
11 and Yr 13 revision sessions during
the half-term. If your child has been
invited to attend these sessions then
please ensure that they do so.
 
 
Parents’ surgery
Parents’ surgery takes place every
Thursday from 4pm to 5pm. If ever, I
am unavailable then a senior
colleague substitutes for me.  
 
 
Please continue to remember us in
your prayers.
 
 
 
Dr Andy Stone
 
Headteacher
 
 



COMMENDATIONS
Headteacher

 Hubert Zajko and Jakob Patla for their
excellent work on Project Poland,

nominated by Mrs Heath
 

Cuba Durant for his excellent leadership
skill in getting his form group prepared for
their assembly on mental health on Monday

3 Feb 2020. Cuba was proactive in getting
the form into groups deciding what roles

each person should take, identifying leaders
within groups and ensuring the dynamics
in groups will work in terms of interaction
and inclusiveness. Cuba was nominated by

his form tutor Ms Anjorin. 
 

Well done to them all!
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SOCIAL MEDIA CATCHUP





On Wednesday, Year 9 had their Retreat. The theme was God in Creation.
 
The day began with Mass at Our Lady & St George. Thank you to Fr John for making us
welcome and reminding us that every single person has inherent value, rooted in the image
of God, as expressed in the opening chapter of Genesis. But we can’t rest there, we must
live filled with the faith and love of Christ and acting fully in God’s image.
 
CAFOD volunteers Denis and Hilary spoke about Pope Francis and Laudato Si, Caring for our
Common Home. Students looked at ways we could live more simply in school and ideas
about recycling, avoiding waste, energy efficiency and caring for others. 
 
Continuing the theme of Creation, there was a workshop from Youthwave thinking about
what sort of world we want to live in; staff led a workshop looking at how we can create a
positive environment around school; and finally all students took part in a sports session.
Whilst not the first thought when thinking about the changing climate, sport is already being
impacted. Golf courses affected by coastal erosion, more football/cricket matches being
called off due to extreme weather etc. Only a couple of weeks ago we saw the impact of
the Australian bush fires on the tennis players in Melbourne.

Holy Family Year of Sustainability – Live Simply Tip No.17
It is easy to miss the beauty of creation in our busy lives. When we take time
to notice the beauty and wonder of creation, we have a better understanding
of how much God cares for and loves each of us
 
Pope Francis writes in Laudato Si:
There is a nobility in the duty to care for creation through little daily actions
(211)

Chaplaincy Corner - Mrs. Grierson. Chaplaincy
 

.

Creator God, open our eyes to see your love throughout creation. 
Inspire us to treat creation and each other as you would, with respect and compassion. 

We ask this through Jesus Christ, your Son, our Lord, Amen
    © CAFOD



One of the tasks on retreat day was to produce a
Positivity Charter.

 
 There were some interesting ideas, with one honest

student writing:

Year 9 Retreat
Positivity Charter

Get more sleep

Get higher in my exams

Eat Lunch

Be more active

SMILE!!!!

POSITIVITY CHARTER

I think a lot of that could apply to all of us
 

A big thank you from me for all staff involved with the
Year 9 Retreat

 
- Mrs. Grierson. Chaplaincy

 



Holocaust Survivor Visit

"I had a wonderful morning today, in your school. It all worked

out very well so thank you for arranging everything so

smoothly. ... It was a very good mixed audience and they were

easy to engage with. I never cease to admire how they can sit

still for so long - something I never could do as a child and not

even now. I enjoyed their challenging questions very much and

it was a real pleasure to have the chance to chat about history

over lunch. And what a choice of excellent lunch! ... Please

thank your colleagues and the students that together made it a

most enjoyable visit for me.

Warmest wishes,

Ruth"

Ruth Barnett, MBE, visited us this week 
We are so grateful to have this opportunity and can not thank Ruth

enough for sharing her experiences.



Ruth reflecting on Holocaust Memorial Day
and the wider implications of it.







Concentration Camp Visit
My Experience at Belsen
Being able to visit the site of the Bergen Belsen concentration
camp was an interesting experience. This trip really put into
perspective the horrors millions of people faced and was 
extremely eye opening to the methods of torture Jews and
prisoners of war endured, whether it was though starvation
and neglect, to even more extreme methods such as death
marches. We also saw many  mass graves, and the many
headstones of those who had died, including Anne Frank and
her sister, Margot Frank, who both passed away at this
camp. Throughout our education, we are taught that the war
began and ended in 1939-45. However, going to Belsen
taught me that this does not take into account the many
years after the war, in which people were slowly liberated. It
also fails to recognise the prolonged suffering these people
faced through the continued anti-sematic feeling throughout
Europe, and therefore many couldn't return home.  This trip
also highlighted the importance of remembering this tragedy
and the impact it had on many people's lives so that it's never
repeated.

Nadine
Bhawanlall 



I and another one of my friends, who took
part in project Poland, were invited to go
to the Polish embassy for a day. Don't
worry we didn't go by ourselves, Mrs.
Heath took us both there. When we
arrived, I realised  we were not the only
school doing Project Poland. A wide variety
of schools came from not just London.
There was even a school from the
countryside, with whom it was their first
time in a big city like London. There were
even 2 primary schools who were taking
part, one Polish school, a school from
Leeds, the list goes on. We were warned
about 10 minutes before we entered that
we are going to do a presentation  about
what our school did (the other schools did
the same). Due to this amazing experience,
we managed to pick up a lot of ideas about
how we could take Project Poland even
further. We also managed to absolutely
smash the presentation, and the head
person of the project loved the way we
carried out Project Poland. Even the
person running the Project came up to our
representation of our school and said that
me and my friend would become great
public speakers or teachers. Personally I
would like to say thank you for doing this
Project and to show people that the Polish
culture is not just what they think. I hope
that the day expanded the knowledge of
the young people about the Polish culture,
history and a lot more. Jakub Patla, 10I

 P R O J E C T

P O L A N D



7R reporting on

Typhoon Hagibis in

October 2019 for the

BBC News

Drama in Geography



Yr 7 and 8 boys and girls enjoyed competing in their
first Essex X country which was held at Stubbers

activity centre in Upminster. There were over 200
runners in each race and the Holy Family team

performed admirably. Well done all .

Yr 8 sports leaders helping out at Primary tri golf

SPORTS UPDATE



It was WF borough girls  basketball finals on Monday  at
The Feel Good Centre . We had teams in the yr 8 and the Yr

10 final . Both games were well fought and Competitive. 
The yr 8 girls just missed out on gold medals but were

worthy runners up. The Yr 10 girls managed to retain their
crown claiming their gold medals. 

Most valuable player was awarded to Brenda Mana.  
Both teams should be very proud of their achievement, I

know I am very proud of their performance. 
Well done girls.

SPORTS UPDATE



Year 10 English Trip to
Macbeth

"Each character was unquestionably amazing!
Lady Macbeth was by far the best."
 Treesha Mathew 10s

"The subtle references (Lady Macbeth wearing red after
the murder of King Duncan) and intriguing scenery really

engaged and involved the audience"
Dominic Aurelio 10S

"Macbeth really made the audience feel uneasy and
scared, especially when he stared at me!"

Caspian Lee 10P

"The accompanying soundtrack really highlighted
the tense atmosphere"
Joshua Hippolyte 10P

"Banquo can sing! Her voice was breathtaking"
Leo Pazzelli-Dayoub 10P

"The whole production was mesmerising and really
brought the script to life"

Shanee O'Garo 10P
"An imaginative and captivating set made me
see the play in a different way" 
Brenda Mana 10A

100 students were lucky enough to attend an extraordinary
production of Macbeth at Wilton's Music Hall over 2 nights.  Here's

a small selection on their thoughts:



CAREERS
CORNER

Year 10 Work Experience
 

Please be aware that there are Work experience self-placement forms
available at the school office on the upper site for those willing to find own
placements. This is always better than having to rely on BEP jobs selection. 

Self-placement form hand-in date:  Friday 14th February 2020
 

For any help, please speak to Mrs Pike on 02085203587 Ext:302

For all careers based enquiries contact 
 

Mr. Fidegnon 
 

j.fidegnonedoh@holyfamily.waltham.sch.uk
 

02085203587

Click to read
more!

https://us3.campaign-archive.com/?u=2c038531b25876a2c7c9cf8b1&id=1506cbd87e&e=d17a2e8398


Netflix and Warner Bros. are to partner with the screen industry
body ScreenSkills on an innovative pilot programme to enable more
people to join the film and TV industries through an apprenticeship.

 
The recruitment process of 20 apprentices will start in early March

(18 years and over), particularly encouraging those from under-
represented groups, to join one of two cohorts of 10 apprentices;

either as broadcast production assistants, or as assistant
production accountants.

 
The apprentices will be employed by ScreenSkills and will work on

different Netflix and Warner Bros. productions.
 

Find out more here

National Apprenticeship Week

https://www.screenskills.com/insight/news/kickstarting-careers-in-film-and-tv-with-the-screenskills-apprenticeship-programme/
https://www.screenskills.com/insight/news/kickstarting-careers-in-film-and-tv-with-the-screenskills-apprenticeship-programme/
https://www.screenskills.com/insight/news/kickstarting-careers-in-film-and-tv-with-the-screenskills-apprenticeship-programme/
https://www.screenskills.com/insight/news/kickstarting-careers-in-film-and-tv-with-the-screenskills-apprenticeship-programme/


National Apprenticeship Week



Want to become a lawyer but worried about the university
fees?  Why not consider a Solicitor Apprenticeship Programme

with us.
 

Our six-year programme allows you to study for an LLB degree
in Legal Practice, build your career and become a qualified

solicitor whilst working and earning without having to pay the
university fees.

The Programme
We work with Cilex Law School and The City Law School at City, University of London, to
deliver the Solicitor Apprenticeship Programme. As a Solicitor Apprentice you will work
in our offices based in London. Four days a week will be spent working in our practice
groups and one day will be allocated to study. You will spend a year in each practice
group where you will be involved in many of the day-to-day tasks of a trainee lawyer.

Throughout your apprenticeship you will experience a broad range of our practice
areas as you rotate through a variety of groups.

Training and Support
Throughout your apprenticeship programme and in addition to your studies you will
receive regular training.  This could come in the form of on-the-job training with your
supervisor or more formal training sessions through the Charles Russell Speechlys'

Skills Academy. In each group that you work in you will be assigned a dedicated
supervisor who will work with you to ensure you are developing the required skills and

knowledge. In addition to this, you will have a personal tutor at The City Law School
who will meet you at regular intervals throughout the programme.

How to Apply
There is an application process to attend our assessment centre for the Solicitor

Apprenticeship Programme. Applications are currently open and close on 10 March
2020. For more information and to apply, please visit our Solicitor Apprenticeship

webpage here.

Solicitor Apprenticeship Programme

https://www.charlesrussellspeechlys.com/en/careers/apprenticeships/?utm_source=Venture+Marketing+Group&utm_medium=email&utm_campaign=11204885_CLIENT%3A+CRS+%28WCL%29+13.01.2020&utm_content=Apply+Here&dm_i=1RRK,6O5QT,QNFE9E,QLIMN,1
https://www.charlesrussellspeechlys.com/en/careers/apprenticeships/?utm_source=Venture+Marketing+Group&utm_medium=email&utm_campaign=11204885_CLIENT%3A+CRS+%28WCL%29+13.01.2020&utm_content=Apply+Here&dm_i=1RRK,6O5QT,QNFE9E,QLIMN,1
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Emoji cushions are coming along well!



LGBT+ Month
Whats on?

DEBATE &
DISCUSSION
WORKSHOP

Tuesday 11th Feb.
3:20pm
U04

Topic: The N-word and the B-word,
is there any difference?

DEBATE &
DISCUSSION
WORKSHOP

Thursday 13th Feb.
3:20pm
U04

Topic: LGBT+ and Christianity

LGBT+ HISTORY &
CURRENT AFFAIRS

in History + Politics lessons

STAFF TRAINING
DISCUSSIONS &
CHALLENGES

ASSEMBLIES & 
FORM-TIME 
ACTIVITIES

ARTICLE WRITTEN BY 
DR STONE IN FAMILY
MATTERS



MFL Seneca Champions!

Esther M., Naomi H., Ozie A. Philemon A.,  Keenan C.,

Shay L.,Jeylan D., Anabel C.,

Aishah S.

Most Questions Answered on Active Learn This Week:

Sarita A, Manuella O., Jayden A., Eduard K., Eva P.,
Sinead K. for French.

 
Aaliyah H., Tiago D. and William G. for Spanish

J'nae Z., Mariya L.,
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Activities 




